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TITLE :
REPORT OF THE BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


RECOMMENDATIONS :


Members are requested to note the contents of this report.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 3rd March, 2004. Issues considered were :-

· Revenue and capital monitoring 2003/04

· The Highway Services DSO trading performance 2003/04

· The Vehicle Management and Maintenance DSO trading performance

· The Salford Consortium budget 2003/04

· Progress on savings for 2004/05 from the support services review and SLAs

· Progress on savings from debt rescheduling


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee 3rd March, 2004.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK : 
Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of revenue and capital expenditure against budget.

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING :
Revenue budget and capital programme.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED :
Not applicable 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED :  This report has been prepared by the Head of Finance

	


CONTACT OFFICER :
John Spink

Tel No : 793 3230








E-mail :  john.spink@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

INTRODUCTION

The Committee met last on 3rd March and considered reports on the following matters :-

· from the Director of Corporate Services on : 








- revenue and capital monitoring 2003/04

·  progress on savings for 2004/05 from the support services review and SLAs

- progress on savings from debt rescheduling.

· from the Director of Development Services on the Highway Services DSO trading performance 2003/04

· from the Director of Environmental Services on the Vehicle Management and Maintenance DSO trading performance

· from the Director of Education and Leisure on the Salford Consortium budget 2003/04. 

MATTERS ARISING

Budget Monitoring 2003/04

The Committee noted that the expected net underspending of £0.5m on the revenue budget contained in the budget report to Council in February is still on target, although the following issues had been identified from budget monitoring :-

· A net overspending of £200,000 on the Salford Consortium arising mainly from a shortfall of income from the Learning and Skills Council (LSC), which could be contained within the overall Education budget as a result of underspends elsewhere. The shortfall in income had arisen as a result of a clawback of LSC grant of £76,000 because of inadequate records maintained to provide the supporting information to substantiate the claim and a delay in completing the contract for 2003/04 LSC grant support. The Committee was assured that sufficiently robust record keeping is now in place to avoid a repetition of the clawback and that the Consortium has regained the confidence of the LSC. 

· A net shortfall of £200,000 in the expected collective trading surpluses of DSOs. This will be offset by the part-year saving for 2003/04 of the debt rescheduling exercise referred to later in this report. The Committee requested that future monitoring reports during 2004/05 seek to predict trends in DSO trading profitability during the year better by comparing the trading position and month to month variation with previous years.

Highway Services DSO trading position

The Committee was assured that the problems experienced earlier in the financial year with delays in the claiming of income for work done had now been overcome and that there is now a more robust process in place. Whilst currently showing a deficit of £19,000, the DSO is expecting to achieve, or be closer to achieving, break-even. 

The Committee also supported proposals outlined at the meeting to be presented shortly to the Lead Member for Development Services for the DSO to withdraw from the provision of loss-making activities, eg kerb crossings and private drain clearance, but to provide instead a recommended list of contractors from which applicants for service may choose.  The Committee also suggested that the proposal be referred to Environmental Scrutiny Committee.

Vehicle Management and Maintenance DSO trading position 

The Committee was satisfied with the steps that had been taken by the Director of Environmental Services to address a trading deficit reported earlier in the year and also delays which had arisen in the processing of charging information.

The Committee requested a report back on the future of the service once a decision on the tender for light vehicle hire had been determined and its impact on the future of the service had been reviewed.

Support Services Review and SLAs 

The Committee received a progress report on the savings for 2004/05 from these areas and was satisfied that progress had been made to implement the majority of the actions required to deliver the savings target of £585,000 in 2004/05 and £785,000 in 2005/06.

The Committee requested reports back on the following matters :-

· The use of the decision conferencing technique for identifying savings and investment opportunities

· The quantification of measures to achieve the additional £200,000 saving for 2005/06

· The progress with homeworking, hot desking and other flexible working arrangements

Debt Rescheduling

The Committee was pleased to note that the proposed savings target of £1m for 2004/05 from debt rescheduling had been exceeded by £0.5m as a result of rescheduling £78.2m of PWLB loans and repurchasing £84.4m of stock, and replacing them with lower interest rate "Lobo" market loans. 

RECOMMENDATION

Members are requested to note the contents of this report.

COUNCILLOR DAVID JOLLEY

Chair of Budget Scrutiny Committee
c:\joan\specimen new report format.doc


